NE DISTRICT 2019 SUMMER MEETING MINUTES 
District Commodore - Bob Shapiro
District Secretary - Bill Fastiggi
1. Call to Order - Meeting was held at District Championships and was called to order by District Commodore Bob Shapiro at 4:04 PM June 29th
2. Roll Call of Fleets


Fleet 301-Lake Champlain, Fleet 493-Bow Lake, Fleet 332-Squam Lake, and Fleet 
273 - Massabesic were represented.  A quorum was met.  
3. A motion to waive the reading of the minutes of last meeting, (Winter 2019) was made by Ted Hardenberg and 2nd by Robert Smith.  The motion passed unanimously.
4. Treasurers report- We are transitioning Treasurers Duties from Heather Ambrose to Brian Gibbs.  After adding fleet dues, our current balance is about $2200. Fleet 301 Donated the keeper trophies for the District Circuit Championship for 2018 as well as the next 3-4 years.  A motion to accept the treasurers report was made by Jim Lerner and 2nd by Bretton Gardner.  The Treasurers report was accepted.
5. Unfinished Business (from Winter 2018-2019)


a.  2020 Districts proposed to be held at Lake Sunapee Yacht Club.  Rob Dresser reported that the only weekend they could host the regatta was June 6-7, the traditional weekend of the MBBC Spring Regatta.  Sunapee YC will be hosting the Star Western hemisphere regatta shortly after that and the same Race Committee will run our event.  MBBC agreed to move the spring regatta to an alternate date.  Concern was expressed about the early date and discussion ensued.  A motion was made by Robert Smith, 2nd by Brad Winslow, for Rob Dresser to follow up with Sunapee YC, and If they are unable to host, Bow Lake would host the event and we would vote on this at the winter meeting.  the motion passed.


b.  Continued discussion ensued regarding the sagging participation numbers.  Ted Hardenberg suggested looking at assigning a mentor to new sailors to help them navigate the complexities of attending regattas, boat tuning and so on.

6. New Business 


a. Continuing to get people signed up on Google Group for email - 
Reminder 



each fleet to get all skipper and crew names and emails at 





regattas and forward these to District Secretary so we can maintain our 



email list.



b.  Trophy locations:



District Circuit Championship Trophy - Bob Shapiro




District Championship Trophy - Bill Fastiggi




Women's District Trophy - Anya George



Junior District Trophy - Gavin Divilbis




Master's Trophy - Bob Shapiro







Pratt Trophy and Sportsmanship awards at Vermont Sailing Partners



c.  Election of Officers



Brian Gibbs was nominated to be district secretary/treasurer by Rob 



Dresser, Nathanial Hendrickson 2nd, Motion passed unanimously.



Bill Fastiggi was nominated to be District Commodore by Ted 




Hardenbergh, 2nd by Brian Gibbs, motion passed unanimously.



Bill Fastiggi thanked Bob Shapiro for his service and leadership as District 



Commodore for the past two years.  All expressed agreement.  There was 


some discussion about when the terms finished and the new terms began 


- Point of clarification - per District Constitution, the terms are two year 



terms and begin on October 1st.

6. Adjournment - Motion to adjourn was made by Ted Hardenberg and 2nd by Brian Gibbs. the motion passed unanimously


Respectfully Submitted - Bill Fastiggi - District Secretary.
